
TOWN OF WINDSOR LOCKS

COMMISSION ON THE NEEDS OF THE AGING

  MINUTES OF THE July 15, 2024, MEETING
Chairman Roger Nelson called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman, Roger Nelson, Vice Chairman Rosemary Cunningham, Connie Nelson, Doug Glazier, Sue Rossetti, Mike Rosadini and Judy Chapman
ABSENT: Cindy Cooper and Ashley Pease
ALSO PRESENT: Senior Center Director, Ann Marie Claffey, Senior Center Assistant Director, Lori Lapointe  
PUBLIC INPUT:  None
Minutes Approval:  Connie Nelson made a motion to accept the minutes of the June 17th meeting.  Rosemary Cunningham seconded the motion.  All members were in favor, the motion passed
NEW BUSINESS: Chairman Nelson welcomed new members Susan Rossetti, Judy Chapman and Michael Rosadini. Mr. Nelson reviewed the Senior Center brochure; Senior Center newsletter and Windsor Locks Journals center information with members.  Mr. Nelson also provided members with FOI documents obtained at the recent meeting that took place at the town hall.  

Chairman Nelson reviewed the requirements of the Municipal Agent with members as well as newly appointed Municipal Agent, Michael Rosadini.

directors Report:  
Director Claffey welcomed the new commission members.  Ms. Claffey reviewed the FY24 year end budget report and discussed the upcoming FY25 budget and changes made to control costs. Director Claffey presented the FY24 year-end bus report to    members and updated members on the status of the new bus purchase.    

OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW SENIOR CENTER UPDATE: Construction Committee member  Michael Rosadini updated members on the new senior center construction progress stating the tentative completion date is September 2025. Mr. Rosadini advised members of the recent furniture donation from the Ahlstrom Corporation and the anticipated cost savings.  
PUBLIC INPUT: None
CHAIRMANS REMARKS: Mr. Nelson reviewed many of the upcoming town and center events and trips.  Chairman Nelson stated there is no meeting in August. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 16th at 6pm.  
ADJOURNMENT:  A motion was made by Doug Glazier. Connie Nelson seconded the morion.  All were in favor, the motion passed.  The meeting adjourned at 7:07 pm
Respectfully Submitted,
Lori Lapointe, Recording Secretary
